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September and October 2024 Prayer Letter

Dear Friends and Supporters,

With our new vehicle in hand, we were able to head back out on the deputationtrail. The months of
September and October were very busy for us in terms of meetings and travel. We had every
service scheduled for both months and we rejoice that the Lord provided us with so many .
opportunities to present our ministry in churches around the country. Most of our time was spent in
the Northeast of the United States, and our family got to enjoy so many beautiful sights and meet so
many wonderful people. We traveled a total of nearly 10,000 miles, presented in 16 different
churches, and added two more supporting churches. With these two new churches our support level now sits at 95% and we
are excited as we look towards the beginning of next year and the planting of Revival Baptist Church. PLEASE PRAY for
the handful of churches we still need to add us for support to reach 100%.

“ As we traveled such great distances and to so many different places, the Lord provided us with
e @ | safety every mile of the way, and we praise God that we did not have a single mechanical issue with

the van, except the fact that | had to put some more air in the tires. While everything went great with
our vehicle, we can’t say the same for ourselves. About two weeks into our travels we came down
with a terrible sickness. We had fever, aches, and a nasty cough. While all of us made a full
recovery, the cough still lingers for Holly and me. PLEASE PRAY for God to keep us healthy as a
family. As | am sure many of you have experienced, the Devil loves to attack us whenwe are at our weakest physically.

| had the privilege of preachingthe last two weeks of our home Church’s Missions Emphasis Month.
It was great to be back home and see so many familiar faces, but even more exciting were the new
faces we saw. It is always good to come back to your home church and see new families and new  §
members. One of the newer visitors, Alex, was baptized the last Sunday of October. She is a new
Christian and and she has such a passion for the things of God. The kids are excited about the
opportunity they have to sing in the children’s Christmas program at our home church. PLEASE
PRAY for them as they practice their songs.

The Bible study resumes on November1, and we are looking forwardto the fellowship and study of God’s Word once again.
Lastly, PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY for souls to be saved, and for more peopleto join the Bible study, as we go out into
our community armed with the gospel.

Thank you, as always, for your continued prayers and support for our family and ministry.

For the glory of the Lord Jesus Christ,
The Ward Family
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